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Bassendean Briefi ngs
A Newsletter for the residents of Ashfi eld, Bassendean and Eden Hill distributed by your Council May–June 2011  Issue No. 80

In this edition of the 

Bassendean Briefi ngs you 

will fi nd full details on the 

free Community Safety Forum 

that Council is running on 

Saturday 11 June in the 

Bassendean Community Hall 

from 12 – 2 pm.

I would encourage all residents to come along 

and ask questions and seek feedback from the 

Offi ce of Crime Prevention and the WA Police about 

how we can all contribute to providing a safer 

community.

Council is also working towards the 

undergrounding of power in Ashfi eld, commencing 

in January 2012, and you can fi nd out full details 

of this program inside the Briefi ngs.

There is also information on how you can be 

involved in the Annual Bassendean Visual Art 

Awards, due to be held in September and October 

this year.

NAIDOC Day is on Thursday 7 July and the Town 

will celebrate this day at the Ashfi eld Reserve from 

10 am to 3 pm. Please come along and be a part of 

the celebrations.

I hope you enjoy reading this edition of the 

Bassendean Briefi ngs, and I look forward to seeing 

you at all the events and community activities that 

are advertised in this edition of the Briefi ngs.

Kind regards,

Cr John Gangell

Mayor

New playground 
opens in Ashfi eld
A new playground was offi cially opened in Ashfi eld 

by Mayor John Gangell on Monday 1 May.

The Playground, which is on the Ashfi eld Reserve between the Ashfi eld Community Centre and 

the Ashfi eld Sports Club, is the fi rst of the district playgrounds to be constructed as part of 

the Town’s Playspaces Implementation Plan. The Plan’s aim is to rationalise and revitalise the 

Town’s playspaces over the next ten years.

The playground design was fi nalised after consultation with the local community, and the 

Town’s Disability Access and Inclusion and Children’s Services Committees.

As such, the playground incorporates a range of play elements for all ages and abilities, and 

is the benchmark for future district playground development in the Town.

Local residents and children from the Wind in the Willows Child Care Centre, amongst others, 

enjoyed free entertainment and a sausage sizzle provided by the Ashfi eld Community Action 

Network before assisting the Mayor in cutting the ribbon to open the playground.



Underground power 
in Ashfi eld a reality
The State Government has announced that the 

Town of Bassendean has been successful with 

its application to convert the existing overhead 

electricity system to a new underground system 

in Ashfi eld. This area will now become one of the 

10 projects to be constructed between 2011 and 

2014 in Round 5 of the Program.

A survey carried out by the Offi ce of Energy revealed that 72.9% of Ashfi eld 

respondents indicated they were in favour of underground power and were 

prepared to contribute fi nancially.

Western Power has advised that the fi nal costs for property owners will 

be determined by December 2011 and  will take into consideration existing 

underground power infrastructure and discounts under the Rates and 
Deferment Act. 

In July 2012, the Town will commence recouping costs for the Ashfi eld 

Underground Power project via instalments, subject to a timeframe to be 

approved by Council. Western Power has indicated that the project is likely to 

commence in January 2012 and will take approximately 12 months to complete. 

The Town looks forward to working with Western Power on the project to 

convert the Ashfi eld area to underground power.

For enquiries regarding the Western Power underground project, 

contact Tony Moore or Stephen Phelan-Hollatz on 9219 2004 or 

email underground.power.program@westernpower.com.au.

For Town of Bassendean enquiries contact Nicole Baxter on 9377 9025, 

or email nbaxter@bassendean.wa.gov.au.

Old Perth 
Road Markets
Every month the Town’s 

markets bring around 70 stalls 

to Old Perth Road, but have you 

thought about having a stall?

If you have visited the markets you will have seen 

that it doesn’t need to be a major set-up at all. 

In fact, we have two types of stalls, the 3 m x 3 m 

sites along the middle of the street and those on a 

trestle table on the footpath. 

So, if you like to make toys, or clothes, or 

perhaps you are good at crafts, or grow vegetables 

or plants, set yourself up and display your 

goods—it’s great fun and very rewarding! Talk 

to your friends, and perhaps take a stall together. 

The markets are your markets and we want to see 

more stallholders from right here in Bassendean! 

You can’t sell second-hand goods, only home made 

things and new things.

We also have the Community Stage. This is for 

performing. Are you in a church choir or like to do 

a bit of acting? The Community Stage is free and 

you can busk if you like. Just come along and put 

your name down on the list. We will fi t you on to 

the stage in between the entertainment gigs that 

have been arranged.

But if you’re not the type to be presenting on 

stage and you don’t have the inclination to set-up 

a stall, do try your hand at the Photo Competition! 

The Photo Wall is up and running and we are keen 

to get your photos from the markets! There are 

three categories: People, Detail, and Digital Dark 

Room to really open up your imagination.

So take a closer look at your markets and get 

involved! 

It only costs $35 to have a stall. 

More details can be found on the markets 

website at www.oldperthroadmarkets.com.

au or contact William Barry, 

Economic Development Offi cer, 

on 9377 8062 or email William at 

wbarry@bassendean.wa.gov.au.

NAIDOC DAY 2011 will be held on Thursday 7 July 2011. The celebration 

will be held at the Ashfi eld Reserve from 10.00  am to 3.00 pm. The day will be 

comprised of a range of entertainment and activities for the community.

Further details on the NAIDOC Day celebrations can be obtained by 

contacting the Town’s Cultural Development Offi cer on 9377 8000.

NAIDOC Day

Mary G. performing at NAIDOC Day in 2010.



Council aids Rail Heritage WA
Rail Heritage WA is working to build a unique 

attraction-based facility at their premises located at 

136 Railway Parade, Bassendean.

Rail Heritage aims to:

• present an interesting exhibit, attractive to visitors of all ages;

• improve the relatively small number of tourist attractions in the inner eastern 

suburbs of Perth—some tourists unfortunately see this only as an area to pass 

through on their way to the hills or to the Swan Valley;

• make maximum feature of an iconic exhibit recently awarded to the Museum by 

the Commonwealth’s Department of Infrastructure and Transport (against strong 

interstate competition); and

• increase fi nancial viability of the overall Railway Museum.

To assist the group achieve their aims, the Town of Bassendean was pleased to waive 

the planning and building fees associated with the project, which has saved Rail 

Heritage WA $660.

The Rail Heritage Museum is open on Wednesdays from 1.00 pm to 4.00 pm and on 

Sundays from 1.00 pm to 5.00 pm at 136 Railway Parade, Bassendean.
Leisure Courses
JUST A reminder to all that Leisure Course 

enrolments for Term 3 will open on 4 July 2011, 

with classes beginning on Tuesday 26 July 

2011. 

Classes being considered for Term 3 include:

• Pilates.

• Yoga.

• Tai Chi.

• Belly dancing.

• Language classes… …and more!

For further details check out 

the Town of Bassendean 

Leisure Courses on the website at 

www.bassendean.wa.gov.au/6_

recreation/leisure_courses.html 

closer to 4 July 2011.

Bassendean Cricket Club 
win Premiership and promotion
THE TOWN would like to congratulate the Bassendean Cricket Club for their victory in 

Grade 2 of the WA Suburban Turf Cricket Association. Further congratulations are warranted 

for their resulting promotion into the First Grade.

Earlier in the year Bassendean also took out the inaugural CaptureSport T20 competition 

and the Division 2 One-Day Competition. They then completed a very successful season, 

with a great team effort to win their Grand Final v Kalamunda in Grade 2. Winning the toss 

and electing to bat fi rst, Bassendean reached 334 before being dismissed. Kalamunda, who 

were gallant in defeat, were only able reach to 216 in reply.

Once again congratulations go to the Bassendean Cricket Club for their outstanding 

achievements in the 2010/11 season. The Town wishes the Club all the best in their return to 

First Grade next year. 



Bassendean 
Day lecture
On 12 July 1901, the 

fi rst meeting of the West 

Guildford Road Board 

was held in the billiard 

room of Cyril Jackson’s 

home, Daylesford.

In 1922, West Guildford changed its name to 

Bassendean and in the early 1970’s became the 

Town of Bassendean. 110 years on and we are 

celebrating ‘Bassendean’ by having the Annual 

Library History Lecture in the Community Hall at 

48 Old Perth Road.

This year, the lecture will feature an address by 

Mr Paul Bridges on the Pensioner Guard Cottage at 

1 Surrey Street, Bassendean. The cottage is a very 

signifi cant site from a Western Australian historical 

perspective and of-course for the early West 

Guildford (Bassendean) historical scene.

To give you a wider perspective of the Pensioner 

Guard Cottage and a fl avour of the era, we will be 

displaying some of the signifi cant artefacts that 

were discovered during an archaeological dig on the 

surrounds of the former Pensioner Guard Cottage.

We are also having members of the Perth Muzzle 

Loading Club coming in uniform at 6.30pm to show 

some of the weaponry in use in the 1800s and they 

will treat us to a volley or two (from the Library car 

park) to set the evening off.

The details for your social 
and cultural calendar are:

When: Tuesday 12 July at 6.30 pm 

for the weapons show.

Where: The Community Hall at 

48 Old Perth Road.

Subject: The Pensioner Guard Cottage and its 

signifi cance.

Food and Drink: From 7.00 pm in the Hall.

Lecture Time: 7.30 pm.

Bookings: Please ring the Library on 

9279 2966 to enable us to cater 

adequately and put out enough 

chairs.



The Town is also seeking 

sponsors for this event. 

If you are interested in 

becoming a sponsor, 

please contact the Town’s 

Manager Community 

Development on 9377 8006 

to discuss further.2011 Bassendean Visual Art Awards
PLANNING is well underway for the Bassendean Visual Art Awards to be held at the Cyril 

Jackson Recreation Centre from Thursday 29 September until Wednesday 5 October 2011. 

The exhibition will be open to the public at the following times:

•  Thursday 29 September and Friday 30 September from 10.00 am to 4.00 pm.

•  Saturday 1 October to Monday 3 October from 12.00pm to 4.00 pm.

•  Tuesday 4 October and Wednesday 5 October from 10.00 am to 4.00 pm.

Peter Farmer, winner of 

the Open Award in the 2010 

Bassendean Visual Art Awards.

Categories include:

• Town of Bassendean Open Award (Acquisitive) $5000 *

• Works on Canvas  $1000

• Works on Paper including Photography  $1000

• 3 Dimensional  $1000

• Best Town of Bassendean Resident  $1000 

(Open to all Bassendean residents, all ages)

• Young Persons Award (aged 13–21 yrs) $500

• People’s Choice $500 *

• Primary School Entrant, one per school  $100

* All entries are automatically entered into these categories

The Open Acquisitive winner’s artwork will become part of the Town of Bassendean’s 

Art Collection.

To receive an entry form, contact a Cultural Development Offi cer on 9377 8000. 

Entries close on Friday, 19 August 2011.

Recycling and 
donation program
THE PARAPLEGIC and Quadriplegic Association of WA offers several recycling 

and donated goods services to residents in the Town. The Association currently has 

a Community Clothing Bin Collection program and a second-hand goods donation 

service in operation. Arrangements to pick up donated furniture and second-hand 

goods can be made by phoning 9381 0111, during offi ce hours.

Free community 
safety forum
THE TOWN of Bassendean, in conjunction with 

WA Police and the Offi ce of Crime Prevention, will 

be hosting a community safety forum for local 

residents.

The forum is aimed at providing residents with 

practical tips and ideas on personal safety, both in 

the home and in the community.

When: 12.00 – 2.00 pm, Saturday 11 June 2011.

Where: Bassendean Community Hall, 

 48 Old Perth Road, Bassendean.

Entry: Free!

For further details, please contact the 

Town of Bassendean on 9377 8000, or check 

the website at www.bassendean.wa.gov.au.



www.bassendean.wa.gov.au

9377 8000
mail@bassendean.wa.gov.au
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Council Calendar
WEDNESDAY 1 JUNE

Access & Inclusion 
Committee Meeting 10.00 am

THURSDAY 2 JUNE

Local Studies Collection Management 
Committee Meeting 9.00 am

THURSDAY 9 JUNE

Seniors’ Week Coordinating 
Committee Meeting 12.30 pm

TUESDAY 14 JUNE

Ordinary Council Meeting 7.00 pm

TUESDAY 28 JUNE

Ordinary Council Meeting 7.00 pm

THURSDAY 30 JUNE

Youth Advisory Council Meeting 5.00 pm

WEDNESDAY 6 JULY

Economic Development 
Committee Meeting 6.00 pm

TUESDAY 12 JULY

Ordinary Council Meeting 7.00 pm

WEDNESDAY 13 JULY

Children & Family Services 
Committee Meeting 7.00 pm

TUESDAY 26 JULY

Ordinary Council Meeting 7.00 pm

THURSDAY 28 JULY

Youth Advisory Council Meeting 5.00 pm

Swan River Trust continues 

to target tree vandals

The Swan River Trust continues to 

target people who destroy trees 

or vegetation in the Swan Canning 

Riverpark.

Common vegetation 

vandalism may include 

systematic poison, 

limb removal, cutting 

down of the plants, or 

walking over foreshore 

vegetation while 

fi shing.

The Swan River Trust works with local 

councils and erects signage in places where 

vegetation has been destroyed informing 

the public about the destruction which took 

place.

Should you observe acts of 

environmental vandalism, you are 

encouraged to report them to the 

Swan River Trust on 9278 0900 

or after hours on 0419 192 845.

Become a 
census collector 
and benefi t our community
The 2011 Census is coming up on 9 August. 

This is a very important date for our community as the 

information collected on Census night determines the 

funding for community services, for planning for future 

needs, as well as the distribution of GST funds.

Census WA is currently looking for people to fi ll Census Collector positions. Collectors 

deliver and collect Census forms from all households in their allocated area and, where 

necessary, help the householders complete their Census form. The job is part-time 

between July and September.

If you are interested in a Collector position, you can apply now at 

www.abs.gov.au/census or call 1800 420 182.

Recruiting local people who know and care about our community will make a big 

difference. Please consider if you could undertake a Census role and make an important 

contribution to your community.

Thanks for 
Council’s 
contribution
A letter of thanks has 

been received from 

Life Cycle for CanTeen WA 

thanking Council for its 

generous donation of $500 and use of its facilities 

at the Sandy Beach Reserve in support of the Life 

Cycle for CanTeen bike ride from Bassendean to 

Busselton in March.

Over $87,000 has been raised in donations just this year, and from small 

beginnings in December 1998, Life Cycle’s total donation to CanTeen WA is 

currently just over $537,000—their biggest WA fundraiser.

CanTeen provides a wide range of camps, special programs, counselling, 

recreation days, and many other activities to encourage young people to share 

and cope with their experiences, make new friends and have fun.

Check out the Life Cycle website at 

www.lifecyclewa.com.



Community Groups’ Notice Board
Issue 12  June  2011

Bassendean Arts Community
‘We’re serious about having fun with art’

Life Drawing/Painting Group
Every 4th Sunday - $15 ea - no tuition.  

Contact Shirley: 0403 795 323 or 9272 7330.

Fibrant Group – fi bre and textile artisans. 
All welcome – Thursday mornings.  

Contact Joyce: 0423 185 263.

Theatre Scriptwriting for Adults 
with experienced director and playwright 

Alan Malcolm. 6 weeks – $120.
Contact Alan: 0431 728 946

Web: www.bassendeanartscom.com 

Ashfi eld Gardens 
Riverside Walking Society

Walking in the Bassendean, Ashfi eld, Guildford, 
Bayswater, Swan foreshore area from 7.00 am 

each Saturday morning, departing from carpark on 
Hardy Road, two blocks up from Royer Ct, Ashfi eld. 

All welcome. 

Contact John: 044 807 4536 or Jan: 0425 137 888.

Lions Club of Bassendean (Inc). 
meets at the RSL Hall, Kenny Street, on 2nd & 

4th Wednesdays of each month at 7.00 pm.

Phone Ted Lawrence on 9377 3987 
or email: gypsytag88@iinet.net.au

Bassendean Senior Citizens and over 55s
50 Old Perth Road, Phone 9279 1944 Offi ce Hours 10.00am–1.00pm Mon–Fri

Ongoing Activities
Monday 9.00 am–12 noon Sewing and Craft Group.
Monday 12.30pm–2.30pm Line Dancing all welcome
Tuesday 8.00 am Swimming at Altone (Bus pick up).
 10.30 am–3.00 pm Drop In Day – Social and Board Games.
Thursday 1.00 pm–4.00 pm Karaoke is Fun! 
Friday 10.00 am–12 noon Carpet Bowls.  
Bus Trips
We have at least three interesting fun trips per month so for more information on what we have 
planned for June, July, August and September check our noticeboards or you are welcome to call us.
Members of our Association are given priority on bus trips. 

Monthly Events

Concerts 2nd Wednesday ($5 includes A/noon Tea)
8th June Arcadians—Wonderful group of performers
13th July Fancy That—Two talented female singers   
10th Aug Cabaret – A singer and keyboard duo
(Bus pickup for members is available for concerts) 

55+ Diners Club 3rd Wednesday
June 15th Hedgehogs Bassendean – Dinner
July 20th Parkerville Tavern – Lunch
Aug 17th Padburys Guildford – Dinner

Please check our noticeboards and pick up a copy of our information packed Newsletter.

Ashfi eld Sports Club
We encourage residents to attend and support their 

local club. Great environment and social atmosphere.  

Home Fixtures for April/May/June
Sat 4th June, vs Rockingham City

Sat 18th June, vs Shamrock Rovers
Sat 2nd July, vs Fremantle
Sat 23rd July, vs Dianella

The Under 18’s kick-off 11.00 am

Reserves kick-off 1.00 pm, 

1st Team kick-off 3.00 pm
Come and support your only local Team in 

Ashfi eld/Bassendean. New members welcome.

For further information contact 
Bill Busby on 0419 330 424.

Tuesday Dance Group 
Join in the fun Tuesdays at the Bassendean 
Community Hall from 11.00 am to 1.00 pm.  
Dancing to CD music you can experience 

Ballroom, Latin and New Vogue dance styles.
A great way to exercise, meet people and 

practice your dancing.  

Contact Lynne on 9377 5392.

Arthritis Support GroupThe Arthritis Support Group holds passive exercise. New members welcomed. Further enquiries: 9279 9382.

Epiphytic Cacti & Hoya Society 
of Australia Inc.

 Meetings held 3rd Sunday of the month 
(Jan–Nov) 1.30pm–4pm at Bassendean 

Community Hall, Old Perth Road. 
 Join like-minded gardeners and enjoy a social 
afternoon over refreshments after the meeting.  

Contact Rex: 9342 7563 or Alf: 9444 6694.

Swan Bassendean Weight Watchers 
A member of Weight Watchers Federation 

Inc. WA. Meet at the RSL Hall, Kenny Street, 
Bassendean 6pm on Tuesday evenings 
and welcome new members. A low cost 

community based group promoting healthy 
eating and healthy lifestyle with support and 

encouragement of others. 

Pop in and say hello. 

Sahaja Yoga Meditation 
Freely available to anyone with a genuine desire 
to know the true self, with a quest to evolve to 

a higher level of awareness, understanding and 
enjoyment. 

Tuesdays 7.00pm–8.30pm, Bassendean Library. 

Contact Diana: 9279 7314 or
email: selentin@westnet.net.au

Bassendean Community Playgroup
Playgroup for children aged 0–6 years meets 
each Monday morning in the hall of St Mark’s 
Church, off Parker Street, 10.00 am–12 noon. 

New members welcome.

Phone Tracy on 6278 2930.

You are invited to come along to our 

OPEN DAY—Wednesday 1st June 

10.00am and join us for morning 

tea and meet some of the seniors in 

their various groups and see what 

we are all about.

Podiatry Clinic 
Every Tues and Thurs 9.00am–11.30am. 
Basic podiatry treatment available. Qualifi ed 

podiatrist. For Seniors & Disability Services clients.

 Phone 9279 2609 on Tuesday or Thursday am.

Voices of the Valley Choir 
welcome new members to a friendly, no auditions 

choir, conducted by enthusiastic professional 
musician.

Contact Dianne: 0407 145 580 or  9454 8181.

Bassendean Wider Vision (Inc)
Over 50s group catering for those looking for 
something other than arts, crafts, sports, etc. 

Guest speaker each week followed by socialising 
over tea and biscuits. 

Non-political, non-sectarian and non-profi t 
making. Wed from 10.00am to 12 noon. 

New members welcomed. 

Enquiries Doreen: 9296 8994 or Neville: 9275 1272.

Craft and Coffee Group
Celebrating 10 years in the community. 

Variety of crafts, morning tea $1, crèche 
9.30–11.30am each Tuesday of the school term. 

Bassendean Church of Christ, 4 Ivanhoe St.

Enquiries: Phone 9377 1918

Bassendean Youth Groups 
Fun games, activities and sharing. Each Friday night 
of the school term. Juniors (years 1 to 7) – 6.00 to 

7.30pm. Teenagers (year 7+) – 7.30 to 9.30pm. 

Bassendean Church of Christ, 4 Ivanhoe Street, 
Bassendean 9377 1620

Swan Districts Softball Club 
Training Wednesday evenings and 

fi xture games on Saturday. 

Based at Ashfi eld Sports Club. 
A great social club with a mind-set of giving 
back to players with low club fees and social 

events throughout the season.  

Contact Michelle Morys on 0439 433 499 
or michelle.morys@mosaiccc.org.

Gospel Services (Undenominational)  
Services are held in the Bassendean Seniors and 

Community Hall each Thursday 7.30pm to 8.30pm.  
A warm welcome is extended to all.  



Is your organisation missing out on this opportunity to promote its activities and coming 
events?

Give us a call on 9377 8073 from 

8.30am – 3.30pm Wednesday to 

Friday or leave a message for 

Julie Hein with our Customer 

Service Centre on 9377 8000.

Close-off date for the next issue: 

24 June 2011

Limited space so please keep text 

to a minimum.

To the best of our knowledge, information 

provided is correct at the time of printing. 

You are advised to contact the relevant 

organisation/club direct for confi rmation.

Scrapbooking & Stamping Club of WA 
Third Sunday of the month, 2.00–6.00pm,
Small Hall, Bassendean Council Offi ces, 

48 Old Perth Road. Cost $75 per annum or 
$40 for 6 months or $8 per month. 

Contact Violet: 9295 5498 or Julie: 9378 3276.

Bassendean Melody Club Inc. 
Invitation 

The Melody Club meets in the Bassendean 
Community Hall, 48 Old Perth Road, every Friday 
10.00 am to 11.45 am (public hols and Christmas 

break excepted.)  
Entrance: 50c or a gold coin on the fi rst 

Friday of the month. All welcome.

Contact Helen Barber: 9299 6742.

Broadway II Band 
Afternoon Tea Dance

We invite you to join us for an afternoon of 

live music, dancing and companionship at 

the Bassendean Community Hall, Monday and 

Friday afternoon from 12.45pm to 3.30pm.
Public holidays included (except Good Friday). 
Admission $5.00 per person. Ladies requested 
to bring a plate. Lucky Spots and Door Prizes 

awarded throughout the afternoon. 

Contact Mrs Gwen Fenech on 9279 2756.

Ashfi eld Community Action Network
Ashfi eldCAN encourages a sense of community 

and wellbeing in Ashfi eld, and supports any 
positive community initiatives that will improve 

or promote Ashfi eld as a great place to live. 

For more information please phone 9378 2272 or 
check out the web site: www.ashfi eldcan.info 

We welcome anyone who would like to join us. 
Neighbourhood Watch in Ashfi eld meets at the 

Ashfi eld Sports Club.  

For details contact: Verna Schreuders: 9279 3157

Short Circuit to Health and Friendship
Expert advice and maximum benefi t from 

your exercise using treadmills, bikes, steppers 
and more. Exercise programmes that promote 
health, fi tness under the guidance of a trained 

instructor. All abilities welcome. 
Suitable for teenagers to seniors, experienced 

and inexperienced exercisers alike. 

Contact the Cyril Jackson Senior Campus on 
9379 5122. Cyril Jackson Rec Centre (Gymnasium) 
Mon, Wed or Fri–School terms 9.00am to 10.00am. 

$2.00 per session 

Bassendean Cultural 
Advancement Group

A spokesgroup for the Aboriginal Community 

in the Town of Bassendean. 
Help us to work on issues effecting Aboriginal 
People in the Town: Culture - Health - Sport - 

Children - Education - Training – Employment. 

New members welcomed. We can make a 

difference together. 

Contact Lynette on 0421 560 047.

Bassendean Tennis Club
invites community members to join in social play 
every Wednesday at 9.00 am, Friday evening at 

7.00 pm and Sunday afternoons at 2.00 pm.   

New members and visitors welcome. 
Located at the Guildford Road end of Hamilton 

Street. 

Check the website for more details 
www.bassendeantennisclub.com 

or call Kathryn on 9377 1462.

Bassendean Al-Anon  
Bassendean ‘Hope For Today’ on Sundays 

6.00 – 7.30 pm at Bassendean Community Hall, 
48 Old Perth Road (entry at rear). No charge. 

For information and help phone 9325 7528 
or www.al-anon.alateen.org/australia/wa.html

Volunteers Centre
Volunteers are the heartbeat of the community. 
We are here to help promote your organisation or 
club. If you are looking for volunteers please give 

us a call.  
Phone 9377 2191 and talk to Audrey or Colin.

The Railway Museum Bassendean
Volunteers Wanted 

It’s fun! Could you help greet visitors to our 
museum? Sell tickets? Keep exhibits tidy? 

Maintenance/handyman/gardening? 

Contact us at 136 Railway Parade Bassendean WA
Phone 9279 7189

bookings@railheritagewa.org.au

Bassendean Bowling Club 
Hall hire, catering for all occasions. 

Lawn bowls welcome anyone and any age to 
have a go.  Coaching and demo bowls available.  

Contact 9279 3772. Nicki on 0401 138 484.

Northern Saints Basketball Club
We have teams in all age groups from U10’s 
to U18’s mixed competition at Altone Leisure 

Centre, Benara Rd, Beechboro and a Girls’ and 
Boys’ competition at Morley Rec Centre.

Enquiries: Peter at Northern Saints 0417 974 179.
www.nsbc.asn.au

Bassendean 
Walking for Pleasure Group 

We meet each Monday morning 9.00 am in and 
around the Bassendean area. Also Monday and 

Wednesday 6.15 pm, and Saturday morning 
8.00 am. We walk for approximately 1 hour.

 Phone walk leaders Dawne and Bill Power on 
9378 6006 or contact Town of Bassendean 

Recreation & Cultural Services on 9377 8000. 

All very welcome.

Bassendean Junior Football Club 
enjoyed a successful 2010 season and looks 
forward to seeing new members and existing 

members back in 2011. 

Phone Garry Lovelock on 0417 901 360 or 9279 9217.

Bassendean Preservation Group Inc
Protecting and Enhancing Bassendean’s Qualities

Our aim is to foster a care and concern for the 
environment, in particular the reserves, the river 
and wetlands of Bassendean, and to work with 

Commonwealth, State and Local Governments to 
coordinate and assist volunteers to achieve this.

For more information contact Steve @ 9326 6950

Bassonovas Community Samba 
Drumming Group

Learn Brazilian percussion in a fun 
easy way—no experience necessary! 

Call Bassendean Recreation & Cultural Services 
on 9377 8051 or check website: http://sites.

google.com/site/bassonovas/

Reconnect with 

your Community! 

The Bassendean Historical Society 

(Inc) meets on the last Thursday of 

each month (Feb–Nov) at 7.00 pm, 

at 1 Surrey Street. 

New members welcome.

Phone Lesley on 9279 9058 

for more information.


